
 
 

 

 

July 9, 2024 

The Honorable Joseph R. Biden, Jr. 
President of the United States of America 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 
 
Re: Thank You for the Hurricane Beryl Disaster Declaration 
 
Dear Mr. President: 
 
I write to express my sincere gratitude for approving the Federal Emergency Disaster Declaration 
for Hurricane Beryl.  
 
The damage sustained has wreaked havoc on the greater Houston area. At least seven people were 
killed, and hundreds of thousands of Texans continue to live without power as high temperatures 
threaten to surge over the next week. With the assistance of the FEMA funding released due to 
this declaration, Texas will be able to expedite the recovery process and help ensure the safety and 
security of Houstonians affected by the hurricane. 
 
Once more, I thank you for your quick assistance and appreciate your continued support during 
this time. Should you require additional information, please contact my Chief of Staff, Scott Bell, 
by email at Scott.Bell@mail.house.gov or phone at 202-225-7508. 
 

Sincerely, 

    
Al Green 
Member of Congress 
 
Progenitor of Aug. 20th as  
Slavery Remembrance Day 
 
Scion of the Enslaved Africans –  
Sacrificed to Make America Great 
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